
 

 

 

 

COUNCIL ON STAFF AFFAIRS 
Minutes of Tuesday, October 20, 2015  

 
1. Call to order 

a. Chair Keith Warburg called the meeting to order at 9:10 AM in the UC Rose Room. 
2. Roll call: All representatives must sign/initial the attendance roster to be counted as present.  

a. Members present: Sue Bailey, Tim Brunt, Sabrina Daniels, Donnell Davis, Meagan Ellis, Angelica 
Gannon, Veronica Graham, Sandra Griffin, Anthony Howard*, Yvonne Landers, Marlene Marlow, 
Brandon Mainer, Gwen Manning, Sterlin Sanders, Tiffany Soma, Keith Warburg, and Shannon 
Zapf. Guests were: Jessica Deal (Financial Aid). The following members were absent:  ShanTina 
Adams (Proxy-Marlene Marlow), Denise Bogart*, David Burdette*, Derrick Carter, Chasity Gill, 
Nicole Gunn, Laura Pitts (excused). Please send a proxy if you cannot attend a meeting. 

3. SPECIAL ORDER OF THE DAY 
a. Dr. Staton thanked the reps for their service to the Council and the University. He briefly 

reviewed the following: 1.) the marketing program is underway and positive feedback is being 
received; 2.) job #1 for everyone is always student satisfaction; 3.) positive events for 
recruitment have been going on around the state and out-of-state and positive feedback is 
encouraging; 4.) expecting increased enrollment from AL and FL; 5.) encourages work on 
building community and creating a strong bond between VSU and Valdosta. Dr. Staton stated 
we need to do more to foster community and things for students to do in Valdosta to help build 
Valdosta into a real college town. He asked that everyone wear red on Fridays all throughout the 
year to help building community and spirit on our campus. We are about to be in the interview 
stage in November for the Provost position. The window for attorney applications closed on 
October 15 and moving into the interview stage. Dr. Staton talked about restructuring – Andy 
Clark is leaving VSU. Units will be returned to “more natural places” and the VP of EMC position 
will not be filled. T. Mitchell will be Executive Director of Enrollment Services and report directly 
to the President. Ryan Hogan will be Interim Admissions Director. Dr. Staton reiterated the most 
important things are enrollment and marketing, helping students feel connected to VSU. He 
took questions from the reps about: the new tradition of Spirit Marches continuing beyond 
football season, the potential for VSU to acquire Bazemore Stadium when the cew city high 
school is build, and washing VSU vehicles.  

b. Blazer Book Awards – Blazer Book Awards were presented to Eric Nielsen and Hilary Waites. 
President Staton was on hand to present and congratulate the winners. Congratulations! 

c. Homecoming –



a. Chartwells – Anthony How–


